
 16TH OCTOBER 2018  

Tuesdays Scroungers saw a good field of 31. The in form Phil Ramsden took out 

first place with Tod Blight and Terry Martin also showing some form to take out 

the minor placings. 

Good weather on Thursday brought out 45 players. Stan Ayre led his team of 

Geoff Sadgrove and Arthur Gorman to victory from the “John Team” of John 

Spencer, John Martin, John Bryant and John Shaylor. 

Vice Captain Richie 

has been putting a 

lot of work into 

enabling disabled 

bowlers to come 

and have a bit of 

fun. They were 

here in force on 

Thursday enjoying 

themselves. 

Thanks Richie. 

On that subject 

Club member 

Murray Field has 

lodged a very 

professional application to the Stronger Communities Program for funds for a 

special needs toilet and access ramp for the Club.  

Saturday was pennant practice day and reports coming back augurs well for the 

new pennant season for Emu Point. 

This editor is enjoying some time up on the farm with the grand kids so am out of 

the loop for news. I did talk to Club President Mal who was bowling in a 

competition at Jerramungup and couldn’t talk for long except to say he was 

bowling badly. I didn’t want to say what’s new. 

  

 

 



 
 

 


